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Dear Member

I hope by the time you read this newsletter that the wintry spring has disappeared and we are well on our way to a proper growing season.
New members 

First of all we would like to welcome our twenty new members who have subscribed this year - many of whom have made contact via our Website. We hope you can enjoy the various activities and Reports from the Meconopsis Group.

Next Meetings

 November 18th 2006

There will be a meeting on 18th November at the Royal Botanic Garden Edinburgh (RBGE). 
Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson was unable attend the meeting on February 11th and give the scheduled talks due to illness. The talk “Evergreen monocarpic Meconopsis” has been rescheduled for November 18th. Evelyn will also give an update of the summer activities. Details of the programme will be sent in the autumn. 

March 10th 2007 
Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson will again be the main speaker with a talk “Miscellany of other Meconopsis” at the Royal Botanic Garden Edinburgh (RBGE). This may include the latest information on MM. grandis and betonicifolia.
No May/June Meeting 2006
There will be no official summer meeting this year, but please visit the various Meconopsis – rich Gardens shown in the updated Directory.
Visit to Gardens of Northern Ireland 2006

A 3 day visit is being arranged for June 2006.  This will involve visits to Meconopsis-rich Gardens. 
28th May at Branklyn Garden

There is a Blue Poppy Day on 28th May, with a walk (2-3pm) and advice on growing these plants. Branklyn Garden is free to National Trust for Scotland members and offers free entry to individual RHS members from Good Friday to 30 October. This Garden is listed in the Directory.

June 18th at Explorers, The Scottish Plant Hunters Garden
Ian Christie will give a talk on Meconopsis under the auspices of the SRGC at Explorers, The Scottish Plant Hunters Garden, Pitlochry Festival Theatre, Pitlochry, Perthshire, PH16 5DR  Tel. 01796484616. 
Contact Julia Corden@pitlochry.org.uk or visit www.explorersgarden.org.uk
Monocarpic species – information requested

1 Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson is seeking information on any monocarpic species grown by members. Please keep a record of what monocarpics you grow, with photographs, for a forthcoming study.

2 As there are now more official opportunities of collecting and distributing seed from the wild Dr. Chris Grey-Wilson is also seeking members who are willing to grow monocarpics in isolation. 

3 More information is requested from members who may have old photographs of monocarpics not now in cultivation e.g. MM. regia and violacea.
RHS Awards

We plan to submit plants to JRGPC again for assessment for Awards this summer. 
Membership

We now have 94 fully paid up subscriptions (many with additional donations) and an additional 12 family members, as at 31st March. We also have 19 complimentary members (some of whom have also kindly given donations). About 100 members now use email for receiving their reports etc. –this is helpful to the Group as it cuts down on postage.
We have 19 non UK members, 5 from USA, 3 from Canada, 9 from Europe, 2 from Japan and 1 from New Zealand.
Death

It is with sadness we note the death of one of our members, Hamish I.T. Gunn. He was a past President of the Rhododendron Society and a long standing Member of the Meconopsis Group.

Just a reminder……..Subscriptions 2006
If you have not yet paid your subscription for 2006 I have included/attached a letter and renewal form. 
List of Members for Circulation 
I have enclosed/attached a Circulation List of Members if you have requested inclusion by 28th February. Only those members who wished to be on the List have been sent a copy by post. Members can request inclusion (or deletion) when it is updated.
Website

The website at www.meconopsis.org has been active since December 2004
Additional information on the cultivation of Meconopsis has now been included on the website. Other sections are under construction.
A Members – only area on the website is in the planning stage at present. This will include historic reports of meetings and other items. More details will be available in the next newsletter.
Wild collected seed 

If you discover any distinctive seedlings, or plants of merit from the recent wild collected (or other) seed please can you photograph the plant (flowers and/or leaves) this year and note the characteristics? 

Please send any details to me (not photographs at present) in the first instance and I can pass them on.

We hope to have a report on seed raised plants at one of our meetings in the near future.
Seed Exchange

If you intend to submit seed to the Seed Exchange later this year, photographs of the flower and leaf taken this summer will be helpful in identifying the seed.
Journals

Several articles on Meconopsis are due to be published this summer.
Reports

I enclose with this letter/email a number of items following our Group meeting on 11.2.2006. Most have been prepared by Geoff Hill as I was visiting New Zealand at the time of the meeting. Geoff has made such a good job of the write up I hope he will continue! (Thanks, Geoff – Norma)

If you do not receive any of them please let me know. As usual I may need to email items over a few days.

· Report of the Meeting and Minutes of the AGM 

· “Cultivars To Be Considered For Naming In The Current Year” by Evelyn Stevens

· “Current Problems With Meconopsis” by James Cobb

· “Meconopsis in south east Tibet” by Anne Chambers

· Directory of Meconopsis-rich Gardens April 2006 (Sorry it is a little squashed on the double sided page, but it saves paper!)
· List of members for Circulation ( see information above)


If you have any problems with this mailing please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes

Norma McDowall (Secretary)
Meconopsis Group
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